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VIA CERTIFIED MAIL

THOMAS M FORTE
CONSULTANT TO VOXNET LLC

TECHNOLOGIES MANAGEMENT INC

PO DRAWER 200

WINTER PARK FL  32790-0200
Re:
Application of Voxnet, LLC for approval to offer, render, furnish, or supply Competitive Local Exchange Carrier Services in the service areas of Verizon Pennsylvania Inc. and United Telephone Company of Pennsylvania d/b/a Embarq Pennsylvania
Dear Mr. Forte:



The above Application, dated as February 1, 2007, contains major deficiencies in its proposed tariff as noted below.  As such, the provisional authority previously granted to Voxnet, LLC to operate as a competitive local exchange carrier in the Verizon Pennsylvania Inc. service area is hereby revoked.  As noted in our previous letter dated February 12, 2007, provisional authority is not granted in the United Telephone Company of Pennsylvania service areas.  



Deficiencies in proposed tariff:

· absence of monthly and nonrecurring rates

· absence of exchange listing where the company plans to operate

· absence of local calling areas for the operating exchanges; refer to our website at http://www.puc.state.pa.us/telecom/docs/Application-Local_Calling_Areas.doc for the local calling areas of Verizon Pennsylvania Inc. and Embarq Pennsylvania.  



In addition, the Application and proposed tariff are inconsistent.  Item 13 within the Application indicates that the Company will serve large businesses initially, with the possibility of expanding to medium and small business customers in the future.  However, the tariff repeatedly cites 52 Pa. Code §64 sections that apply only to residential service offerings.  In addition, the Company includes Lifeline and Link-Up services as residential offerings in its proposed tariff.  The Company needs to either amend the Application or revise the proposed tariff to remove this inconsistency.  
Failure to correct said deficiencies within 20 days of the above date will result in Voxnet, LLC’s application being returned as unfiled.  


Please direct all questions concerning this matter to Melissa Knerr, Telco Group, Bureau of Fixed Utility Services, at 717-783-6171 or mknerr@state.pa.us.






Sincerely,





James J. McNulty






Secretary

cc:
Melissa Knerr, FUS


Elaine McDonald, FUS


Kathleen Aunkst, Secretary’s Bureau


Doreen Trout, Secretary’s Bureau

